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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 18th September, 2006.

Question No. 2
Question: Councillor Marie Corr
"To ask the Manager to indicate the likely opening date of the new Tallaght Swimming Pool, to also indicate insofar as is possible details of the operation of the pool with respect to opening hours, likely session costs, concessions to local groups, clubs etc and in addition to outline what point the redesign of the layout of the affected soccer pitches is at in relation to Jobstown Park?"

Reply: 
The Tallaght Swimming Pool is now nearing practical completion with a number of minor works to be completed. 

South County Dublin Leisure Services Ltd have been appointed to manage the facility on behalf of the Council and they will hold information sessions / forums with interested parties / groups / clubs etc prior to the opening of the facility, which will deal with such issues as membership and fees. 

South County Dublin Leisure Services Ltd will also shortly begin testing of the plant and machinery and will also carry out on – site training for the staff to be employed at the centre. It is envisaged that the pool will open to the public, in the first week of November.
The Parks Department is planning to provide two new soccer pitches at the junction of the Cheeverstown Road/Cookstown Road to replace the one pitch lost as a result of the construction of the new swimming pool at Jobstown Park.  In relation to the completion of the major earthworks element of the pitch construction works, discussions are in progress with a contractor currently building apartments at Raheen Shopping Centre, which directly adjoins the site. If agreement can be reached with the contractor on the completion of these works and subject to suitable weather and ground conditions, it may be possible to have work commenced on the pitches in the next couple of weeks.
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